OKLAHOMA STATE REGENTS FOR HIGHER EDUCATION

Research Park, Oklahoma City

Memo
To:

Council of Business Officers

From:

Bob LeFlore, State Regents’ Comptroller

Date:

Monday, January 27, 2003
Subject:
CORE issue update

As a result of meetings with a number of “decision-makers” at the Capitol, it is unlikely that the State System could achieve the necessary statutory changes to implement “Option 4”, as we have been discussing.  Both OSF and legislative staff have expressed strong intent to continue to have access to detailed expenditure and payroll information.  The new OSF Director is also of the opinion that he cannot relinquish any of his statutory responsibilities related to payroll.  Therefore, planning for and working toward a smooth transition toward the July 1 implementation date will be our top priority.  Although this is not the outcome for which we had hoped, the Director of State Finance is aware of higher education’s issues and is concerned that the transition proceed as smoothly as possible for us.

As you know, it will be necessary to have PeopleSoft write an interface so that institutions’ payroll transactions can be accommodated by the new OSF system.  The cost for the interface will not be charged to institutions.  Likewise, Mr. Meacham anticipates that the transaction costs will be minimal, compared to the original plan.  He has indicated that they will cover only the maintenance and support contracts and will not finance future phases of the system.

In short, we believe the new administration will bring a fresh perspective to this project.  Although the project will require a certain amount of staff time and effort across the system, we hope that both the state and the system will be well served.  We request your cooperation as we move forward.

If you are not already aware, there are record layouts for the miscellaneous claims upload on the CORE Web site-www.youroklahoma.com/coreoklahoma.

Thanks for all your input and support.

